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Media Release 
Senate Committee calls for occupational licencing reform 

 
The Senate Committee reporting on the effects of red tape on occupational licensing has called 
for renewed efforts to reform occupational licensing, including the expansion of the present 
automatic mutual recognition arrangements across states and territories.  
  
The interim report, tabled on 15 August by the Senate Select Committee on Red Tape, makes 
four key recommendations and forms the view that occupational licensing is a barrier to market 
entry which prevents some people from practicing their chosen trade and should only be 
imposed with strong justification.  
 
The committee was chaired by Senator David Leyonhjelm and the National Electrical and 
Communications Association (NECA), along with industry stakeholders, entered a submission 
on behalf of the electrical contracting and communications sector.  
  
“NECA has been a long-term advocate for occupational licensing reform and enhanced labour 
mobility for electrical contractors,” said CEO, Suresh Manickam. 
  
“Following the discontinuing of plans for the National Occupational Licensing system in 2013, 
we have strongly argued for mutual recognition licensing reform as an avenue to increase 
labour force mobility.  We have encouraged all State and Territory Governments to deliver a 
more consistent approach to licensing arrangements across Australia.” 
  
“We particularly note Recommendation 3 of the Committee’s interim report, calling for the 
expansion of the automatic mutual recognition arrangements based on the objective of 
increasing labour force mobility,” Mr Manickam said.  
  
“While the final report has yet to be delivered, NECA supports the direction of the interim report 
and calls upon the Government to move forward with proposals that assist Electrical 
Contractors to work more freely and with reduced costs and expenses.” 
  
The Senate Select Committee on Red Tape’s report can be found here and its four key 
recommendations are: 
 
Recommendation 1 

• That the Council for the Australian Federation, in close consultation with relevant 
stakeholders, renew its efforts toward occupational licensing reform, with a starting 
presumption against licensing. 

  
Recommendation 2 

• Subject to its retention, that occupational licensing be based on specific, measurable 
outcomes and the identification of best practice models for occupations throughout 
Australia. 

  
Recommendation 3 

https://www.aph.gov.au/Parliamentary_Business/Committees/Senate/Red_Tape/OccupationalLicensing/Interim_Report


• The expansion of automatic mutual recognition based on the objective of increasing 
labour force mobility. 

  
Recommendation 4 

• The Council for the Australian Federation (CAF) commission a study into the health 
and safety benefits of occupational licensing, to strengthen efforts toward reform. 
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Notes for editors 
 
1. NECA is the peak industry body representing the interests of electrical and communications 

contractors Australia-wide. 

2. Membership comprises over 5,000 contracting companies with over 50,000 employees. 

3. NECA wholly-owns Registered Training Organisations and Group Training Organisations in 
NSW, VIC & WA, the EcoSmart Electricians initiative, ACRS (a national cabling registrar) 
and has a joint venture with NESS Super in NSW. 

4. NECA employs around 2,000 apprentice electricians, training a further 2,000.  
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